
 
C A L I F O R N I A  

 
 

M E M O R A N D U M  
 

DATE: January 19, 2021 

TO: Christine Daniel, City Manager 

FROM: Mary Grace Houlihan, Public Works Director 

SUBJECT: Resolution Of The City Council Of The City Of Emeryville to Rename 
47th Street Between San Pablo Avenue and Doyle Street to Steve Dain 
Drive 

RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends that the City Council adopt the above-entitled resolution. 

BACKGROUND 

On May 19, 2020, City Council accepted a report from a Council ad hoc Committee 
concerning renaming 47th Street between San Pablo Avenue and Doyle Street to Steve 
Dain Drive and instructed staff to take action to complete the street renaming accordingly.   

DISCUSSION 

Staff has completed the research regarding impacted properties and utility services on 
47th Street between San Pablo Avenue and Doyle Street and recommends the following 
action to complete the street renaming process: 

1) Letters be sent officially noticing the properties and services located on 47th Street 
between San Pablo Avenue and Doyle Street of the street name change to take 
effect March 1, 2021.   

2) Staff is proposing the segment of street be posted as both 47th Street and Steve 
Dain Drive for a two-year period to allow for ease of transition for wayfinding and 
changes the two addressees on the street will have to make.  

3) Replacement of street signage at the intersection of 47th Street and San Pablo 
Avenue and the intersection of 47th Street and Doyle Street. 

In addition to these actions, staff will notify the emergency services, utility companies, 
and Postmaster.  The Postmaster will notice the change and continue to deliver mail 
addressed with the 47th street addresses for a minimum of 18 months. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Funds are available in Public Works Operating budget to purchase street signs and 
perform the work required to execute this renaming effort. 
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STAFF COMMUNICATION WITH THE PUBLIC 

Staff has made contact with the Emeryville Unified School District and AC Transit 
regarding the address change to their facilities on 47th Street. 

CONCLUSION 

Staff recommends the City Council adopt the above-referenced resolution. 
 
 
 
PREPARED BY: Mary Grace Houlihan, Public Works Director 
 

APPROVED AND FORWARDED TO THE 
CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF EMERYVILLE: 

 
Christine Daniel, City Manager 

ATTACHMENTS 

 Draft Resolution 

 


